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Issue 37 

Come along to Sport’s Day!  

Beatrice Avenue,                 
East Cowes, 
IOW,  
PO32 6PA.                
Tel 292872  
queensgateprimary.co.uk 
 

Friday 7th July 2023 

Dear Families, 

 

There is a lot on over the next couple of weeks.   

 

Staffing News 

Mrs Savagar, Mrs Tate and Mrs Jones will be leaving us at the end of term.  They have all worked with 
us for a long time and have been excellent members of staff.  We will miss them all. 

We had a really good number of applicants for our vacancies and a very strong field.  We have        
appointed Mr Haydn Rowsell to our 4BM team and Mrs Rose Bell to our RBH team.  Both start with  
us in September. 

 

Events Next Week 

Sport’s Days 

We are holding two sport’s days next week.  The first is on 
Tuesday 11th July between 9:15am and 12pm. This is for  
Reception, Year 1 and Year 2.  The children have been split 
into countries and will compete in a variety of track events.  
Please ensure the children are in their Queensgate PE kit 
and trainers.  Long hair needs to be tied back.  Please make 
sure the children have a named water bottle and hat with 
them and you have applied sun cream before school.  

On Wednesday 12th July we will do it all again for Years 3, 4, 5 and 6.  Our Year 6 children are helping 
us to organise both events. 

 

Progress Meetings  

Progress and transition meetings continue next week.  This enables us to ensure action plans are in 
place for September ensuring that all children get the right provision. 

 

Parent Patch Party for Reception 

Mrs Dye’s class is from 9.15am until 11.15am. 

Mrs Heng’s class is from 12.45pm until 2.30pm. 

Please come along if you can and celebrate with your child in The Patch! 

 

Library Van 

The library van will be in school from 9am until 2pm on Monday 10th July.  
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School Place Planning 

Many schools across the Isle of Wight have a huge number 

of surplus places.  This means that some schools are not   

financially viable and take money out of the system keeping 

buildings open with very few students.  There is a meeting 

about this on Tuesday 11th July at Medina Theatre at 

6:30pm.  Everyone is welcome to attend. 

Save fOn Summer Presentation 

Dee Swallow will be doing a Save for Summer presentation 
on Wednesday 12th July from 1pm – 3pm in the training 
room.  Please let Miss Rorich know if you would like to 
attend.  At the time of writing we have not had anyone sign 
up.  If   no-one has signed up by Monday we will cancel the 
event. 

 

Movie Nights 

There are two fundraisers for Dance Live next week on 
Thursday and Friday after school.  Please see flier on page eight for details. 

 

School Reports  

Next Friday 14th July your child’s school report will be coming home.  The teacher and your child 
will both have written a report.  In with the reports is a form for you to write your comments on 
and send back to us.  We really enjoy getting these and read every single one.  In addition, a      
questionnaire will be coming home.  Please return this with the report comments sheet.  These 
help us to take stock and aid our planning for next academic year. 

 

Complaints 

If you have a complaint about something at Queensgate please speak to your child’s class teacher 
in the first instance.  You are welcome to catch Mrs Grant, Mrs Jeffers, Mr Chubb or me on the 
doors in the morning or you can make a more formal appointment with one of us. 

 

If you are still not happy there is a complaints procedure on our website http://
www.queensgateprimary.co.uk/assets/images/branding/Complaints-Policy-and-Procedures-Apr-
2023.pd 

 

Please follow this rather than taking to Facebook.   

 

Thank you to all those who showed such great support to the school this week and thank you for all 

your lovely comments at the showcase open evening. 

 

 

 

http://www.queensgateprimary.co.uk/assets/images/branding/Complaints-Policy-and-Procedures-Apr-2023.pd
http://www.queensgateprimary.co.uk/assets/images/branding/Complaints-Policy-and-Procedures-Apr-2023.pd
http://www.queensgateprimary.co.uk/assets/images/branding/Complaints-Policy-and-Procedures-Apr-2023.pd
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Out & About 

On Tuesday afternoon our Year 5 Out and About group tested their map reading skills with a walk at 
Culver Down. The children used compasses and OS maps to navigate a route from Culver down to 
Whitecliff Bay. They looked at their maps, spotting key symbols, paths, roads and landmarks when 
working out their location and plotting their route. The children worked well as team to decide which 
paths to take. It was great to hear the children using cardinal and ordinal compass directions when 
explaining which way they needed to go and sensibly navigating their way down to the bay and then 
back up to the minibus. 
 

 
The children in Year 4 have been learning about Queen Victoria and how her residency at Osborne 
impacted the Isle of Wight. On Wednesday, the Out and About group met Ken Wheeler to learn 
more about some of the important and unusual visitors that travelled across the world to visit Queen 
Victoria at Osborne, making it a very important and well known destination within the British Empire. 
Ken designed, researched and organised Queen Victoria’s Town Trail that opened in 2019 to          
celebrate the 200th anniversary of the births of Queen Victoria and Prince Albert. The children      
enjoyed discovering the plaques in the pavement as they took part in the trail, starting outside      
Osborne and finishing in East Cowes town centre. Ken explained more about the lives of each of the 
22 people (and animals) that visited the Queen in East Cowes.  
Have you ever noticed the stone markers set within the pavement around East Cowes? You can      
access the map, biographies and photographs to support the trail online at https://
victoriantrail.co.uk or purchase a trail booklet from the Heritage Centre on Clarence Road, Red     
Funnel Terminal or Osborne House.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://victoriantrail.co.uk/
https://victoriantrail.co.uk/
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Out and About Continued 
 

Both of our Year 2 classes had a super afternoon on Wednesday when they visited the Waterside 
Swimming Pool in Ryde. The children took part in fun sessions and had a great time playing with the 
big floats, balls and various pool toys. It was a brilliant opportunity to practise getting changed       
independently and swimming together ahead of their school swimming lessons next January.   
 
The Out and About after school club went to Quarr Abbey on Wednesday. The children loved      
feeding the piglets and playing in the grounds.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Out and About next week… 
Please wear play clothes and trainers/comfortable shoes. Bring a sun hat, water bottle and apply sun 
cream before school. 
 
Tuesday 11th July am Reception 
*No Out and About due to Sports Day 
 
Tuesday 4th July pm Year 5 
Culver Down 
Archie, Freddie, Robert, Isabella, Aribella, Keira, Tommy, Chloe St, Sadie, Toby B, Jude D, Felicity,   
Sienna, Jack and Sophie. 
 
Wednesday 12th July am Year 4 
*No Out and About due to Sports Day 
 
Wednesday 12th July pm Year 6 
Osborne House  
Toby, Jaylen, Thea, Jaydon, Isabelle, Roxy, Lacey, Leo W, 
Leo L, Rose, Katie, Megan, Jada, Olivia-Mai and Jack.   
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Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday   Friday                   

Cheese and Tomato 
Pizza Served with 
Potato Wedges 

Butter Chicken Curry 
Served with 

Wholegrain Rice 

Roast Pork Served 
with Roast Potatoes 

and Gravy 

Cottage Pie Served 
with Two Vegetables 

Breaded Fish Fingers 
Served with Chips 

Vegetarian            
Bolognese Served 
with Wholemeal  

Pasta 

Tomato Vegetable 
Burger Served with 

Potato Wedges 

Cheesey           
Ploughman’s Picnic 
Plate Served with 

Bread 

Macaroni Cheese 
Served with Two 

Vegetables 

Vegetarian Dippers 
Served with Chips 

Jacket Potato or  
Tomato Pasta 

Jacket Potato or  
Tomato Pasta 

Jacket Potato or  
Tomato Pasta 

Jacket Potato or  
Tomato Pasta 

Jacket Potato or  
Tomato Pasta 

Berry Flapjack with 
Fruit 

Shortbread Chocolate Brownie 
with Fruit 

Ice Cream Pineapple Upside 
Down Cake 

What’s for dinner next week? 

(Remember all Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children are entitled to Free School dinners.) 

Attendance 
 

  Whole School Attendance since September is 93.87%  

  Whole School Attendance this week is 96.37%      

  KS1 Class with best attendance this week is 1SG with 98.08%  

  KS2 Class with best attendance this week is 4BM with 99.23% 

10 days of       
absence during 
the school year 

causes your 
child’s attendance 

to drop to 95% 

20 days of       
absence during 
the school year 

causes your 
child’s attendance 

to drop to 90% 

40 days of       
absence during 
the school year 

causes your 
child’s attendance 

to drop to 80% 

If your child’s 
attendance falls 
below 90% they 

are classed as 
persistently    

absent 

All main meals are served with two vegetables 
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Year 3 Peach Games   

 

On Friday 30th June, 10 children from Year 3 travelled to West Wight to represent Queensgate    
Foundation Primary School at the PEACH Games! PEACH stands for Partnership Education Attainment 
and Child Health. When we arrived, we took part in about 15 different challenges. Our favourite    
activities were archery, golf and catching games. We learnt how to hold a bow and arrow and aim at 
targets. On my first try the arrow bounced off but by the end I got it in the black ring - maximum 
points! As a team we learnt how to work together and overcome challenges. We all supported each 
other and had a brilliant time despite the chilly and rainy weather. At the end of the event we got a 
furry friend to take home and we all felt happy and proud of ourselves.  By Harvey D 3AH  
 

On Friday 30th June, we went to the PEACH Games at Freshwater.  The first games we did were      
indoors. (I forgot to mention that 32 Primary Schools from the Isle of Wight were at the PEACH 
Games)  The first game we did was curling which involved dragging a massive counter with wheels 
and a handle onto a target. The second game was Boccia.  There were five red balls for the girls and 
five blue balls for the boys.  To win you had to get your ball closest to a small white ball.  The last 
round of this game was a tie so we had to do rock, paper, scissors to decide who won.  We did a lot 
of other games like handball, cricket, rugby, golf, football and archery. By Logan R 3PT 
 

We went to Freshwater  for the PEACH games.   First we went indoors to do curling.  Then we did  
archery and cricket.  We also learnt how to keep our teeth clean and what drinks had the most sugar 
in them.  We met a man called Rob who did archery in the 2008 Island Games and held his bow, it 
was very heavy! After that we had lunch and then played handball and golf.  By Jack R 3PT 
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2KA Family Reading Time 
 
On Thursday parents joined their children in 2KA to enjoy a book together.  
They had a lovely time sat in the sunshine enjoying a story. It was lovely to see so many parents and 
the children really enjoyed reading together. Thank you, if you were able to come.  

3AH Newport Roman Villa Trip 

 

On Thursday 29th June we went to the Roman Villa in Newport it was very fun. First, Mr Cooper told 
us the rules and showed us around the outside and the inside of the villa. He told us about the different 
hot and cold rooms and baths they used. Mr Cooper taught us about the building and the Romans who 
lived there. It was really fun because we got to try and make flour and we got to do some games.  We 
were given a sheet of paper with pictures of a couple of things we had to find like a scavenger hunt. 
Then we did some other activities like weaving, playing with Roman food, being archaeologists and 
coin rubbing. Lily and Logan tried on some armour. It was very fun and I hope to go back there. 

By Malaika and Tilly, 3AH 
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Future Events 

The PTFA are running an end of term disco.  This will be on Thursday 20th July.  The discos will be led 
by AJ, who the children have met and enjoyed before.  Here are the times of the discos: 

3:15pm – 3:45pm Reception 

4:00pm – 5:15pm Years 1, 2 and 3 

5:50pm – 6:45pm Year 4, 5 and 6 

The children need to pay £2:50 each (apart from Reception who will be £2 each).  This will be cash on 
the day. The children need to be signed in. Reception to Year 4 also need to be signed out when met 
by an adult. Year 5 and 6 will be able to walk home on their own if this is ok with you.  Year 6 do not 
need to pay at all as this is part of their end of Queensgate celebrations. 

The children may bring a maximum of £2 spending money with them.  This is optional. 

 

Year 6 Leaver’s Assembly and Clapping Corridor 

At 1:15pm on Friday 21st July Year 6 will be leading our assembly.  Year 6 parents are welcome to join 
us. This will be followed by the whole school going onto the field and doing a clapping corridor for 
our Year 6 children. Parents are welcome to join us for this too.  

 

Library Books 

Please could all library books be returned by Friday 14th July.  These can be identified by a bar code 
sticker inside the front cover.  If your child would like to keep their books for the summer holiday, 
they should be brought to Mrs Webb for renewal by the 14th.  Thank you. 

 

And Finally… 

 

Have a lovely weekend.  Lets hope the weather 
stays warm and sunny.   

It is always lovely when teachers report back from 
their check-ins on a Monday morning, about what 
the children have been up to over the weekend.   

Out focus Leaners have now stopped for this year 
and we will start again in the new academic year.  
Thank you for your support by coming into the 
classroom to work with your child and/or coming 
to see them celebrate their learning in the Focus 
Learner assemblies on a Friday. 

 

Best wishes, 

 

 

Samantha Sillito    

Headteacher  
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Barnardo’s IOW Family Hubs are open over the summer holidays at Sandown family centre, The   
Fairway, PO36 9EQ, 01983 408718, Ryde family centre, George street, PO33 2JF 01983 617617 and 
East Newport family centre, Furrlongs, PO30 2AX 01983 529208 for families to drop in if they need 
support or to make enquiries. Families can also use our website and to send us a contact us form.  

Welcome To Isle Of Wight Family Centres : Isle Of Wight Family Centres or scan the QR code 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bookings are already being taken for courses and workshops starting in September. 

 

We are also keen to hear from our parents who are expecting or have children under 5 to help us un-
derstand how aware parents are about services and what support is needed, parent can complete 
our survey by clicking the link or scanning the QR code https://forms.office.com/e/RGPT2s7Ry8  

 

 
 
Parents with a 2-year-old can also complete an Early Language Identification Measure online check 
out  Early Language Padlet for more information  

Free parental courses from 
Hampshire.   

 

Please click here for more  
details. 

https://www.isleofwightfamilycentres.org.uk/
https://forms.office.com/e/RGPT2s7Ry8
https://padlet.com/iowfamilycentres/early-language-padlet-7tqmhrc904k9vxd0
https://www.hants.gov.uk/solihullapproach
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